
       New Durham Parks and Recreation Commission 

       Minutes of Non-Public Session 

             09/08/14 

 

Present: Nichole Hunter, Kristyn Bernier, Sherri Brulotte, Jennifer Nyman, Doug Perkins, Patti Luckern 

Excused: Dot Veisel 

 

At 8:55PM, Kristyn Bernier motioned to go into non-pubic session per RSA 91-A:3 II, a, b, c with the 

motion seconded by Sherri Brulotte. Roll call was taken with Bernier aye, Nyman aye, Perkins aye, 

Luckern aye and Brulotte aye. The Commission entered into non-public session at 8:55PM.  

A discussion was held regarding a coaching issue from baseball season. There had been several verbal 

complaints regarding this coach’s demeanor in Wolfeboro, that he was a “hot head” and that he was 

extremely negative and derogatory about other individuals involved in the sport. It resulted an 

extremely negative impression on him. This was brought to the attention of Kristyn Bernier by a league 

board member and to Jennifer Nyman through another channel.  A decision will be made regarding 

whether this individual will be representing New Durham as a coach in the spring before the season. No 

decision was made with regard to this issue.  

The Commission discussed making a hiring decision for the Part Time New Durham Kid Connection 

Director. The position will be contracted at 15 hours per week and run through June 30, 2015, at which 

point the hours will be reassessed based upon the need for the summer day camp program. Nichole 

Hunter was present for the initial part of the discussion, as she has been serving in the capacity of the 

interim child care director as well. She advised the group that she was interested in this contracted 

position. She had provided a notice of interest as well as a resume.  

Nichole Hunter was excused from the meeting following the initial discussion. Kristyn Bernier made the 

motion to offer Nichole Hunter the Part Time New Durham Kid Connection Director position at a 

contracted rate based upon 15 hours per week which will cover through June 30, 2015. Jennifer 

Nyman seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Nichole will be formally offered the position and a contract drafted.  

Kristyn Bernier made the motion to come out of non-public session at 9:49PM, seconded by Doug 

Perkins. The motion passed unanimously. The Commission entered back into public session.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Kristyn Bernier, Chair 


